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How much do I have to pay?

Discounts are determined based on the 

income test described above. You can pay as 

little as $0 if your income is 600% or less of 

the Federal Poverty Level (FPL) and meet all 

the other qualifications for eligibility.

Our Financial Counselor will give you the 

details about your specific discount(s) once 

your application is processed.

How do I get the discount?

You have to fill out the application form. As 

soon as we have the information on your 

residency, income, and family size we can 

process your application for a discount.

You can apply for a discount before you 

have an appointment, when you come to the 

hospital to get care, or when the bill comes in 

the mail. Send the completed form to any of 

the locations listed above.

Patients will have at least two hundred and 

forty (240) days from the date of service or 

discharge to apply for financial assistance. 

Patients will have a least another twenty days 

from receipt of the application materials from 

the hospital to provide the information.

How will I know if I was approved 

for the discount?

The Hospital will send you a letter within 30 

days after completion and submission of the 

application, telling you if you have been approved 

and the level of discount you qualify for.

What if I receive a bill while I’m waiting 

to hear if I can get a discount? 

You are not required to pay a hospital bill 

while your application for a discount is being 

considered. If your application is turned down, 

the Hospital must tell you why in writing and 

must provide you a means to appeal the 

decision to a higher level within the Hospital.

What if I have a problem I cannot 

resolve with the Hospital?

You may call the New York State Department of 

Health complaint hotline at 1-800-804-5447.
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